Chairman’s report 2020

Brother and sister Blue Knights, 
 In some regards this has been a difficult year due to the Covid Virus. Ireland 1 ‘s International conference has been put on hold until next year. Hopefully it will go ahead then. Chapters have been doing their best to function within the restrictions imposed by the virus. And chapter officers should be congratulated for their efforts in this regard.
As a conference within the Blue Knights we continue to grow slowly but surely. We are strong financially to support our growth. I am disappointed by what is happening in North America as they do not seem to be able to recruit as we are doing in both ours and the European Conference.
For us on this side of the Atlantic we find it difficult to understand why so much of our money goes to the US when we are growing; and the club is shrinking there. We do have issues with the magazine Sword and Shield as I’m sure most of you know and we are doing our best to remedy this.
I wish to thank Neil Hallam for his brilliant efforts in producing “ Knight Rider” this goes from strength to strength. Neil is also our European Rep. 
Leonie as Vice Chair is responsible for recruiting, I wish to thank her on your behalf for her efforts in recruiting. Her contribution is valued and without doubt has produced results.
As a conference we have appointed Matt Parker , president of England VII as our Public Relations Officer. This is a new role which presents new challenges. One project is creating a BK you tube channel.
 I would also like to thank Naomi as Treasurer who has maintained our conference finances in good order. And also Walter our conference secretary whose knowledge and records are invaluable. 
Graham Buxton as our International Rep has the delight of attending International phone conferences. I wish to say thankyou to Graham for spending hours of his time, that he will never get back, representing us.
  
On finishing I would extend my thanks to all the chapter presidents and other Chapter Officers for their time and commitment. In particular those involved in our two new chapters, England XV and XX.
Please continue to do what you are doing, riding your bike and enjoying the company of your Brother and Sister Blue Knights.

RWP
Tom Elliott Chair UKIC.  
